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1.0
WELCOME 
1.1
Ian Reeves welcomed the new Stage 1 student representatives.  Prof Tim Luckhurst introduced Kelly Porter as the new Secretary to the Board and dedicated Journalism Student Admin Clerical Officer.  
2.0
PROGRAMME MANAGEMENT
2.1
NEW STUDENTS
2.1.1
Ian Reeves indicated that the Centre had welcomed its second cohort of students in September and that their input had already made a positive contribution to the culture of the Department.  This view was supported by the Head of the Centre. 
2.2
MA in Multimedia Journalism
2.2.1
It was reported that the MA has been formally approved by the University and that preparation of third year modules was now in the final stages. 

ACTION: Ongoing
3.0
TEACHING AND LEARNING
3.1
Prof Tim Luckhurst advised there had been a significant development with regard to teaching resources and that a new TV Studio had been installed in the location currently used by Richard Pendry as an office with the students making great use of it.  Prof Tim Luckhurst noted that there had been difficulties in getting the appropriate space for the studio and that the delay in obtaining the space had created a considerable amount of extra work for staff in installing it in time for the students' arrival.  
3.2
Richard Pendry commented that he hoped next year to have his own office and space and Tim Luckhurst fully supported this as being appropriate for a full time academic.
3.3
Prof Tim Luckhurst advised that the Radio Studio was now ISDN connected and this facility would permit interviews to be carried out from the Campus even internationally 
4.0
ASSESSMENT
4.1
It was noted that all last year's students had passed the 1st year with two students re-sitting and had all progressed to Stage 2. 
5.0
RESOURCING, STAFFING AND ACCOMMODATION

5.1
Prof Tim Luckhurst indicated that there were serious issues with regard to teaching rooms being double-booked, and academics arriving at teaching rooms to find them already occupied.  He commented that several members of staff had experienced this difficulty which had caused disruption to teaching.  


ACTION: A Bakowski to email Sarah Megson with specific incidents.  S Megson to investigate and pursue issue as appropriate.
6.0
LIBRARY
6.1
Sarah Root advised that the library had been re zoned to make more space. It was noted that new PCs and printers had been installed over the Summer and that it had considerably improved service this year.
6.2
Sarah Root also asked Academics to note that considerable delays could occur when ordering AV material and to bear this mind if material was required for a specific time.
6.3
Prof Tim Luckhurst thanked Jackie Wright and Sarah Root for their help and guidance to both new and existing students and staff and for setting up the recently acquired Microfiche reader which would permit students to peruse WW2 news archive.  Sarah Root indicated that she would be happy to give students a demonstration in using the facility if required.
7.0
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES' COMMENTS

7.1
Stage 1 students reported they had no comments to make & Ian Reeves asked them to make sure the other Stage 1 students knew they were their representatives.
7.2
Lucy Ross-Millar (Stage 2 Rep) asked whether a reading week was planned since the Law School had one built into their timetable.  Ian Reeves advised that the Centre did not have a reading week but that if students felt that they had been set unrealistic workloads and deadlines then they should advise academics.   Prof Tim Luckhurst commented that although staff were sympathetic to the demands made on the students including the heavy reading load, the type of degree and preparation for the profession they had chose necessitated that they should learn how to keep to and deal with tight deadlines.
7.3
John Saunders (Stage 2 Student Rep) asked when they would be able to choose 3rd year modules and Prof Tim Luckhurst advised that it would be before the end of the year to enable the modules to be prepared.
8.0
MODULE MONITORING REPORTS 2008/2009
8.1
All members were given a copy of the module monitoring reports and the programme monitoring report and invited to bring any comments thereon to the next meeting. 
8.1.1
Ian Reeves commented that for JN303 only a small number of feedback forms had been received as the day they were distributed was also the day students had a coursework deadline to meet.  However, it was agreed that in future students should be given longer to complete the forms.
9.0
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
9.1
Anastasia Bakowski indicated that the minutes of the last meeting had not been approved and the members duly approved them.
9.2
Prof Tim Luckhurst confirmed that the extra PCs were all now installed in the Newsroom and that students appeared to be satisfied with the new student accommodation at Liberty Quays.     He also indicated that at the request of the Head of the NCTJ he had approached the BBC's Head of Multimedia to invite him to sit on the NCTJ Training Council and that the BBC was now represented on this forum for the first time.  
9.3
Sarah Root confirmed that the Drill Hall Library was now open until midnight every day to 17 June 2010, opening at 8.30 Monday to Friday and 11.00 Saturday and Sunday.
10.0
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

10.1
tbc
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